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Presidents Message 

 From my perspective, this has been a good year for the MFC. One of the major 

reasons is we have had good participation from a good many of our members. Next year 

can only be better if we continue doing our part to promote blacksmithing and the MFC. 

Taking part in demonstrations only helps strengthen both of the above.  
 The October meeting was a good one as anybody who was there can attest. 

Randal Minton did an exceptional job of demonstrating the making of tongs, hinges and 

the process of forge welding. Thanks go to him for taking time to do this for the group. 

 The end of October saw us demonstrating for Halloween at the Ag Museum. 

We had a good turnout and had a good time with good attendance from the public. Our 

November meeting coincided  with Harvest Festival. We had good demo turnout overall 

and I want to say thank you for those of you who took time to participate. We always 

have a good time at Harvest Fest and this year was no exception. Several new members 

signed up so when you see a new face at the meetings make sure they know they are 

welcomed. 

 Part of our mission is to teach and preserve blacksmithing. If you have a 

chance to work with new members please do so. You will be rewarded knowing you 
have helped someone learn a new skill and I have found that you learn about as much as 

you teach. 

 I am looking forward to the December meeting because we will be meeting at 

James Monday’s shop. This is always a good meeting because the James and Laura are 

such good hosts. Please bring something for the pot luck lunch. We will have our regu-

lar meeting at this time. Also, please bring an item for ‘Iron in the Hat,’ this helps put a 

few dollars into our bank account. 

 Ernie Dorrill, Jim Pigott and I demonstrated at Madison Middle School on 

Nov. 18. We had fun and a good response from the students. 

 Looking ahead to next year, the first thing that comes to mind is our confer-

ence at the end of May. This is our most important gathering and we have already done 
some preliminary planning. Dr. Jim Batson has agreed to be our demonstrator. We are 

fortunate to have a man of his stature to come and share his knowledge with us. Let’s 

start thinking what each of us can do to make it a success. Items for the auction and 

‘Iron in the Hat’ are the first things that come to mind. Start now deciding what you can 

contribute.  

 The format will be about the same as last year. An additional thing I am going 

to do is to invite some other craftsmen to demonstrate and or display their crafts. Also, 

we will be having some classes for those that are interested. Some suggestions that have 

come up are a copper lantern and a Stacy Stegall hummingbird feeder. Any suggestions 

from you would be welcome. Please contact me and let me know what you want. 

 I look forward to seeing each of you at the December meeting. 

       
       Warmest, 

             Bill 

 

 

 

 

Directions to the Christmas Party can be found on page 14 of this publication and on the 

MFC website  www.msforgecouncil.com  Hope we see you there.  

Please contact Ardell Hinton to see what we may need in the way of food or supplies. 

Her number is 601-856-2314 
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 ‘They were the best of times, they were the worst of times,’  

adequately describes what is happening with the MFC and it’s membership. The best 

of times speaks to the support from members during the early fall/winter season. We 

had a great showing from members and real good times at the Halloween Demos and 

the Harvest Festival. During those days we had more than 7,000 people, maybe 90% 
being school aged children, exposed to the forge fire. More and more members are 

enjoying the benefits from demonstrating for the public. Thank you all for your inter-

est, your support and your friendship. Let the officers know what we can do for you. 

 

 ‘The worst of times’ does not, cannot, adequately describe what two of our  

members have experienced lately. Stacey Stegall and Ray Robinson lost their wives 

recently, Mary Robinson to cancer, after more than a two year battle, and Melinda 

Stegall, suddenly, in an automobile accident.  

    Now, words fail me. 

Fire forges a cross. 
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September 9, 2005 

 

Dear ABANA and Affiliate Members, 

 
John Steel, president of the Pittsburgh Area Artist-Blacksmiths Association proposed that ABANA es-

tablish a disaster relief fund for blacksmiths impacted by hurricane Katrina. After evaluating John’s pro-

posal an ABANA Disaster Relief Fund is now in place. ABANA members, ABANA Affiliates and 
members of the public may contribute to this fund.  

 

Donations should be by check, US Postal Money Order or Canadian Postal Money Order made out to 
“ABANA Relief Fund”. ABANA will provide a receipt for all donations of $250 or more. Please ad-

dress your donation to                                                ABANA Relief Fund 

P O Box 816 

Farmington, GA 30638 
 

Canadian, Mexican and international donations are welcome, but please make sure your check is drawn 

on a US bank in US funds and contains a nine-digit routing number on the bottom of the check. US 
banks have great difficulty processing checks without this routing number, even though the check may 

say US funds. Please do not send cash. No credit cards please! 

 
LeeAnn Mitchell Arts, Inc. and staff volunteered their time to record all transactions and make deposits 

to the fund. One hundred percent of the funds will be distributed to affected ABANA Affiliates or, if 

necessary, to other public charities. Dispersal and distribution of the funds must be based on need and 

not on any affiliation to ABANA or an ABANA Affiliate. 
 

People donating money may suggest where they think the need is greatest. The final distribution of 

funds, however, must be made by ABANA. If it is critical for you to donate to a person or ABANA Af-
filiate, that donation should be made directly to the person or Affiliate and not to the ABANA Disaster 

Relief Fund. If you know of people in need, please pass that information on to a local Affiliate and not 

to ABANA. The reason is a local Affiliate will distribute all funds to individuals. Affected affiliates are 

asked to tell their membership about this resource. Please distribute this letter to others you think may 
help. 

 

Toby Hickman of the California Blacksmith’s Association and John Steel of the Pittsburgh Area Artist-
Blacksmiths Association will work with the affected affiliates to establish an equitable means to disperse 

the ABANA Disaster Relief Funds 

 
Distribution will begin no later than October 14, 2005 and the last distribution will be made no later than 

March 15, 2006. The cost of this mailing was underwritten by private individuals and no ABANA funds 

were used in this project. Please take a moment and contribute what you can and never underestimate 

the power of human kindness. 
 

Sincerely, 

Don Kemper, President 

 

 

Artist-Blacksmith's Association of North America, Inc. 
PO Box 816 
Farmington, GA 30638 USA 
706-310-1030 tel   €   706-769-7147 fax 
abana@abana.org   €   www.abana.org 

mailto:abana@abana.org
http://www.abana.org/
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Randal Minton, shown on 

right with checkered shirt, 

demonstrated and answered 

questions all day when he was 

our meeting demonstrator in 
October. Randal has the ability 

to do and teach and is more 

than willing to share what he 

knows. Thanks for the great 

day Randal. 

We have had a few busy days 

lately. Below are some of the 

members that donated their 

time for Halloween and Har-

vest Festival demonstrations.  
Without your energy and input 

we wouldn’t be the group we 

are, Thanks. 
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An interesting day at the forge for Benny Crevitt. 

*note- no mandrels were harmed filming this stunt.. 
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Bill Furter, from Glassboro, NJ sent this picture. 

He did these variations of the ‘friendship knot’ 

from the article by Tommy Ward.  

Thanks for sending this Bill. Nice work. 

Below are a fork and spoon by Steven Walker. 

Steven is a new member to the MFC and is off 

and running with his work.  

Ray Robinson shows off some of his recent copper work. Each rose takes about 3 hours 

when made as a candleholder, see close up, above right. 
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Continued next page. 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY, DECEMBER 10 AT LAURA AND 

JAMES MONDAY’S PLACE IN CANTON.  
 Please don’t miss this meeting, especially you new members, this is the best of the year. 

Contact Ardell Hinton 601-856-2314 to co-ordinate what foods or supplies  we need to bring. We 

have always had as much fun, food and fellowship at this ‘get to’ as you can handle. There will be an 

open forge so we can just do what comes up, so you new members can have a good chance to play 

around with more guidance than you will want.  

 Bring your family and friends and don’t forget to call Ardell to see what we may need in 

the way of food or supplies. Deer steaks on biscuits with gravy is my favorite, Laura does a spec-

tacular job with this. There will be a big pot of chili also.  Bring your favorite hammer and tongs, 

your appetite, something for the ‘iron in the hat’ and your appetite. 

Every man owes a part of his time and money to the business or industry in which he 
is engaged.  No man has a moral right to withhold his support from an organization 

that is striving to improve conditions within his sphere. " 
Theodore Roosevelt  
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Continued next page. 
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Continued on next page. 
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Thought you might like to see some nice work, from our friends, members of the Blacksmith Guild of Central Maryland 
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Continued  
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Continued on next page 
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Small Orders are welcome here. 

Laurel Machine and Foundry has been a 

strong supporter of the Mississippi 

Forge Council almost since our incep-

tion.. 

They are willing to fill small, and large, 

orders from our members. When you 

need material think about calling Ray 

Robinson at 601-428-0544, ext 2201.  

ALSO 

LMF makes the finest firepots available 

anywhere. Check out the blacksmithing 

equipment on their web site 

www.lmfco.com 

Support those supporting us. 
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Mississippi Forge Council Membership  
 
Date     ———————————————–
   
Name   -——————————————— 
 
Spouse ———————————————– 
 
Address  ——————————————— 
 
City        ——————————————— 
  
State/Zip —————————————— 
 
Phone ———————————————— 
 
E-mail ———————————————— 
 
Make check for $25.00 payable to 
MFC and send to: 
 Stacy Stegall 
     PO Box 320744 
   Flowood, MS 39232 
 
MFC is an affiliate of the 
Artist-Blacksmith Association of 
North America (ABANA) Dues are 
$25.00 per year and include 
subscription to The Upset. 

Disclosure 
Blacksmithing is inherently a dangerous occupation. 
You are responsible for using eye, ear and 
respiratory protection and safe work methods. The 
Mississippi Forge Council, it's Officers, 
demonstrators, writers, editors and members 
specifically disclaim responsibility for any damages, 
injuries or destruction of property as a result of the 
use of any information published in the Newsletter, 
demonstrated at conferences or at meetings. Every 
effort is made to insure the accuracy and safety of 
information provided, but the use of any material is 
solely at the user's own risk. 

NewslettePolicy: 
Material is composed and written by the editors 
except as indicated. Unless otherwise noted, 
material herein may be reprinted without written 
permission provided proper credit is given. This is 
YOUR newsletter and contributions are encouraged 
and needed. A SASE should accompany any 
material you wish returned. Any suggestions or 
comments regarding the newsletter are welcome. 
Send contributions to: 

Jim Pigott 
136 Munich Dr. 

Madison, MS 39110 
jpigott@jam.rr.com 

www.msforgecouncil.com 
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